Principal R. R. Uhrlaub McPherson Junior High School McPherson, Kansas

Dear Dutch:

Your inquiry of the 18th concerning our treatment of athletics foot in the gymnasium classes has been received.

First of all, we paint all floors in the gymnasium at least once a year and sometimes twice a year. We find paint on the floor is the best deterrent in dealing with athletics foot in our gymnasium classes. We also have the footbath in the shower room with the proper antiseptic used, supplemented by lectures on keeping the feet dry instead of moist, keeping dry between the toes, and also instructing as to the use of an antiseptic powder between the toes in the morning before putting on the socks, and keeping the dusting powder in the individual locker, for such precautions will go a long way toward keeping down, if not eradicating, athletics foot.

If there is any further information we can give you we will be glad to have you call on us.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach